
 Louise Davis presented the award to Jane and Horst, 
sometimes having to ask Jane to be quiet. Jane was almost in 
tears; it was such a big surprise to her.  
 Below is a recap of the nomination letter that went to 
the Board. Unfortunately, the people who nominated them 
were unable to attend this convention. 
 I’d like to recommend the team of Jane and Horst 
Paetzold for the LAA for 2025. Together they epitomize 
what collecting shakers, championing the Club, and interact-
ing with fellow collectors is all about. Jane’s massive enthusiasm for all things shakers is  
tempered by Horst’s efficient management of events. 
 Jane joined the Club in 1994 when she found a card from the Club at an antique store. 
Horst joined the Club in 2001, in time for their first convention in Ohio.  
 Collecting shakers has been a passion for Jane for nearly 50 years, with Horst contributing 
his cabinet building skills to house an ever-growing collection. Jane and Horst were introduced 
to the earlier Canadian chapter of QuebOnt, in the early 1990's, when collectors from both 
Ontario and Quebec met three times a year. However, with the retirement of the President 
from Quebec, the Quebec members decamped, resulting in a new chapter exclusively for  
Ontario: Shakers, Eh? Initially, Horst held several roles: President, Treasurer, and Editor of the 
fantastic chapter newsletter that comes out three times a year. He still has the role of Vice 
President and Editor. Jane took over the role of President and has held that position for many 
years, adding her flavour and flourish to the always lively chapter meetings. Jane and Horst  
generally host every second chapter meeting. Whether the meeting is at her house or not, 
Jane supplies at least one, often two games. She also provides raffle prizes, and she often gives 
a small presentation.  
 Together Jane and Horst produce the chapter newsletter, perhaps the most important 
tool for spreading the enjoyment of collecting; typically, each issue is 20-30 pages long. Many of 
the articles, mostly written by Jane and Horst, are reproduced in the national club’s newsletter. 
 Jane and Horst belong to several other chapters and attend meetings whenever they can, 
travelling long distances in order to enjoy the company of shaker friends more than once a year 
at convention. 
 Jane and Horst have attended every convention since 2001, gradually taking on more roles 
as volunteers. Horst worked the auctions as a runner, then took over the job of Photographer. 
Jane loves to help with the auction shakers coming in. She always brings toys and treats for the 
junior members and loves meeting first time attendees. Together Jane and Horst made many 
large displays and won prizes for their efforts. Horst was a speaker for two conventions,  
talking about Disney shakers and then Comic ones. Jane keeps detailed notes during  
convention (including a list of auction entries and their selling price) and writes a  
comprehensive article for the chapter’s fall newsletter. Horst adds his pictures of displays,  
costumes, the convention set, and general convention highlights. This issue of the newsletter is 
usually over 30 pages. Folks who were unable to attend convention can experience it all 
through the newsletter. In the past few years, Jane’s convention articles have also been  
published in the national newsletter, as have Horst’s articles “Horst and Jane’s Finds,” which 
describe successful shaker hunts and always provide wonderful photos. 
 Where Horst is always concise, Jane’s articles provide colour and liveliness. 
 In 2021, Horst decided to take the next step in support of the national club and took the 
BOD position of Vice President. At the time, in preparing for the 2023 New Jersey  
Convention, his focus was to ensure successful replacement of the convention Chairs. 2023 
saw Horst become the President of the Club. Looking for future conventions led him to  
become Chair for the 2026 Convention with the Ontario and Michigan chapters supporting 
this endeavour. Recognizing the difficulty in getting chapters to sponsor conventions, Horst  
introduced a modified process for developing conventions, a process that divides the work into 
four major elements. This process will be used for 2028 and 2029 conventions if no chapters 
come forward.  
 Getting new members into the Club has been one of Horst’s goals as president.  
Advertising on Google, Facebook, and Instagram is now being pursued to reach as many  
collectors as possible on the web. 
 With all their passion, joy, and commitment to collecting shakers and progressing the 
Club, Jane and Horst Paetzold would be ideal recipients of the Lifetime Achievement Award. 
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 All year I look forward to Convention, then in a short time it is finished.  The  
Convention at Minneapolis  was great and we had nearly 150 attend.  The weather was 
good and hot.  I loved the bus trip around the two cities - there is certainly much to see in 
the area.  
 Jim Oswald and all the people who helped at Convention did a fantastic job.  There is 
always so much imagination for both the costume contest and the display contests.  All 
the auctions ran very smoothly, and the change in 
allowing payout after the Saturday afternoon auction 
did shorten appreciably the final line up for payment 

at the end of the last auctions.  We tested the use of a spreadsheet to  
record all the auction results in parallel with the traditional manual  
recording method. Now we need to implement this process in next 
year's Convention.  
 I know Jane and I had a great time at Convention as I hope all who 
attended did.  As Chairman for next year's Convention, hosted by the 
Michigan and Ontario Chapters,  I am looking forward to seeing you in 
Troy, Michigan  from July 16 to 19, 2026. 
 
  Horst 
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 Another convention is in the books, time to unpack the treasures found in sellers rooms or 

won in the auctions (and find space for them).  

 I was fortunate this year to win 2 sets I have been looking for over many years! 

 I am always amazed (and a bit jealous) of the creativity of our membership.  Every year the 

convention committee designs wonderful activities, games, room contests and decorations. 

 The display, theme and costume contest highlight our member's vision and  

creativity.  

 As always, those members lost over the last year are never far from our hearts and minds. 

 Don't forget to visit the club website (www.saltandpepperclub.com), Facebook (Novelty Salt 

and Pepper Shakers Club Members' Forum), and Instagram (nsps club). 

 If you have any questions or suggestions please feel free to contact me. 

   Bonnie Clark 

 Hi everyone!  We had a fabulous 2025 convention and I’m super excited to be submitting my 
first official report as your new Board Secretary.  First, allow me to thank all of you who planned 
AND attended this wonderful convention. I thoroughly enjoyed my time in Minnesota, both at 
Convention and rambling around this beautiful state. 
 We held a General Business meeting on 7.19.25 with the Board of Directors and all members 
attending the Convention.  Here are the highlights of that meeting:  
 
The upcoming Conventions are as follows: 2026 in Troy, Michigan hosted by the Ontario 
and Michigan Chapters; 2027 in Spartanburg, SC; 2028 in Oregon; and 2029 potentially in  
Tennessee. We will be utilizing our new Convention Committee process in 2028 to help plan 
these events.  Please consider lending a hand to any of the future conventions—our continued 
success depends on you!! 
 
2025 was a Board election year. Here are your new and continuing Board members: 

Board Members continuing in their positions: Horst Paetzold (President), Ken Parisot (Newsletter Editor) and Barry 
Yedlin (Treasurer). New Board Members: Bonnie Clark (Vice President), Angelle Arata (Secretary) and Alicia Lloyd 
(Membership Coordinator).  
 
Treasurer’s Report (Barry Yedlin): 
 Barry provided a copy of the Club financial statement (October 1, 2024-June 30, 2025). See Barry’s full report.  
Notable mentions: Our Club just opened a new CD for $20K, the 2024 Convention made $11,700, an anonymous 
member  
donated $1000 to the Junior Member fund and the Single Mingle made $507.  WOW! 
 
Membership Coordinator (Pat Yedlin): 
 As of July 16, 2025, Pat reports 631 total members (515 primary, 116 associate), plus 29 Junior members.  If you 
have had issues renewing your dues on the Club website, please contact the Membership Coordinator directly at 
snp.membership@gmail.com and a direct PayPal invoice will be sent. We are working on fixing this issue. 
 Pat also had the honor of announcing the winners of our New Member Referral Contest:  
2nd place with 2 new members: Mashay Wood 
1st place with 13 new members: Debbie Lugo. Debbie will receive a free 1 year membership to the Club. 
 The 2026 contest starts NOW! You can hand out club cards and/or utilize the “refer a friend” button on the  
website. Contact Alicia for cards at snp.membership@gmail.com  
 
Newsletter Editor and Public Relations Coordinator: 
 Please consider sending in content for future newsletters. We know you guys have fabulous collections and special   
interests to share! Also please visit and interact with our Club’s Instagram page @nspsclub.  All activity on the page 
helps to boost our visibility on social media and attract new members! 
 
Finally, a couple of announcements:  
 After many years of service, Veronique Verbist is stepping down as Junior Newsletter Editor after the March 2026 
newsletter and Anna Newmyer will then take over this role.  Heartfelt thanks to both Veronique and Anna!! 
Auction improvements: We tested a new digital spreadsheet process this year to record bids/sales/checkout for the 
auctions with promising results!  Also new this year: Saturday afternoon checkout if you are done bidding. 
Thanks to everyone for rocking this Convention and I’m already looking forward to seeing you all again in 2026!!  

http://www.saltandpepperclub.com/
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Treasurer, Barry Yedlin 

Income  Assets 

Convention 2025    30,757.00   Checking 54,824.44 

Dues      9,939.67   CD-40000 44,234.06 

Interest      2,617.22   CD-30000 31,974.04 

Junior Member          
Donation 

           18.81   CD-20000 20,390.59 

Miscellaneous              4.72   Inventory 1,520.00 

   Equipment 2100 

     

Total Income 
  

$43,337.42  
 Total Assets $155,043.13  

     

Expense  Liabilities 

     

Convention 2024          264.54   Prepaid Dues 2026 1,917.30 

Convention 2025      5,790.97   Prepaid Dues 2027 349.13 

Convention 2026      3,297.90   Prepaid Dues 2028 70.62 

Convention 2027      5,000.00   Prepaid Dues 2029 32.5 

Equipment          609.96   Convention 2025 F&B 16,257.78 

Liability Insurance          413.00   Convention 2025-Shaker 3,188.97 

Officers Expenses      4,146.88   Convention 2026 3,443.20 

   Convention 2026-Shaker 6,421.80 

   Convention 2027 F&B 14,741.50 

     

Total Expense 
  

$ 19,523.25  
 Total Liabilities $46,422.80  

     

Gain  $23,814.17   Net Assets $108,620.33  

     

       

    Jr Membership Account $199.81  



 Deb and I got home safely and without any delays. The temperature is around 109, and 
dry heat does not make any difference, hot is hot! 
 Convention 2025 Minnesota Shaker Spooktacular was spectacular to say the 

least. The convention committee surprised us, pleased us and overall, we had a great time. 

Bus tour of the twin cities, business meetings, raffles, auctions, theme and display contests, 
Junior members party, costume contest at last dinner, first timer’s reception, finding your 
missing singles, lifetime achievement award, convention shaker unveiling, speakers on 
different topics and the closing dinner party was fun for all. Jane wrote a detailed description 
of the event and made you believe you were there. She is a great storyteller. I have tried to 

include as many pictures and articles as possible. 
  The volunteers from all the chapters were perfect. Alan is a great auctioneer and dressed for success. 
 It is always such a pleasure to see our shaker friends from all over the world. The room sales were 
incredible; I found way too many according to Deb. 
 A big shoutout to the chapters for their minutes, events, and news. The club members enjoy learning 
what other chapters are sharing among their members.  Heartland Chapter Garden State Chapter 

  I hope all of you will continue to see news to me as well as articles that you find about shakers. 
 Hope you enjoy this edition. Ken 

Newsletter Editor, Ken Parisot 

 I officially assumed the position of Membership Coordinator at the 40th annual  

Novelty Salt and Pepper Shaker Convention that was held in Bloomington, Minnesota.  

It was another great convention, and all that attended seemed to really enjoy it.  Pat 

Yedlin, who was acting as the Temporary Membership Coordinator, did a great job 

training me to take this position.  I appreciate all of her help and patience.  As of August 

7, 2025, we have 624 members listed on the roster.  Of those, 510 are Primary  

members and 114 are Associate members.  I look forward to serving as the Membership Coordinator.  

 

 Alicia Lloyd - Membership Coordinator 

                  Convention 2025 

Membership Coordinator, Alicia Lloyd 



Webmaster Report,  Josh Weaver 
  

 It looks like the convention was a great success.  It was strange missing all the excitement 

this year.  Next year's convention logo and preliminary information was put on the website  
immediately after its announcement.  Although with that change the website has had two new  
featured articles published this quarter on Limoges and Quimper pottery.  You can check the 
new articles out and the other backlog of 44 featured articles straight from your Dashboard on 

the club's website once you have logged in.  Here is a sneak peak.   

Limoges 
 Limoges, France is about 200 miles south of Paris and has been known for its porcelain  

products for over 250 years.  The surrounding region, called Limousine, was discovered to have the correct materials 

in its earth to create the hard paste porcelain. 
 Limoges porcelain was at is pinnacle in the late 19th century and early 20th century, with the mass production of 
table ware for the American export market.  Art objects, including figural salt and pepper shakers, were also created 

albeit in a much smaller quantity in both the pre-WWII and increasingly in the post-WWII era. 
    

 
Backstamp of unknown Limoges Co. 

 

 
 

    Limoges Silver Armored Knights,        
    Favored to be from the 1950s-60s era      

                Henriot Quimper (HF) One Piece Breton Man & Woman 
                    circa 1942-68       

  

Quimper 
 Kempar was the original name of the small village 
that was established by the Celts in the 5th century 
near the southern coast of Brittany.  The village was 

named "Kemper" (which means "confluence"), because 
two rivers - the Steir River and Odet River -come together here.  These ivers played an important economic role in 
the production and export of goods.  Now the much larger city of Quimper (pronounced "cam-pair" or "kem"-"pair") 
and the people of Brittany are proud of their Celtic heritage and have been known for their production of faience 

with "petit Breton" decor for over three hundred years. 
 Quimper pottery started in 1690 by Jean-Baptiste Bousquet when he built his first kilns in the Locmaria area of 
the city of Quimper.  His sons, Charles and son-in-law Pierre Caussy, continued the family legacy through the 18th 
century.   Bousquet's faiencerie was later called Grande Maison.  Later, Caussy's son-in-law called Antoine de la  

Hubeaudiere succeeded and direct the faiencerie until 1915.  He registered their first mark, "HB" in 1882 and the 
Grande Maison HB company was born.  The "HB" representing the first letter of the last names of Hubeaudiere (H) 
and Bousquet (B).  In 1904 their second registered mark became "HB Quimper". 
 In the late 18th century, two other Quimper companies were created.  The first was created in the 1770s by a 

former employee of Grande Maison called Francois Eloury.  After being run throughout the 1800s by a series of family 
members (i.e. Charles Porquier, Auguste Porquier, etc.) and the addition of noted artist Alfred Beau in 1872, the 
company became Porquier-Beau with the trademark "PB".  The second was created in 1778 by Guillaume  
Dumaine.  Dumaine's faiencerie was managed by succeeding generations until Jules Henriot assumed the management 

of the family business that eventually beared his name, Henriot Quimper.  The first marked became "HR" - the "H" for 
Henriot and the "R" for his wife's maiden name.  In 1913, Henriod purchased the remnants of the Porquier factory 
that had previously shuttered. 
 Finally in 1968, HF and HB Quimper merged forming Faienceries de Quimper.  In 1983 it failed, but soon was  

reopened in 1984 by American importers Paul and Sarah Janssens.  In 2003, Pierre Chiron reclaimed French  
ownership in the company, but the company faltered and in 2011 was purchased by Jean Piere Le Goff who changed 
the name to Henriot Quimper.   
 

Go to the website:  www.saltandpepperclub.com  



 

New Member Referral Contest 

 The New Member Referral Contest is an easy contest that runs from July 1st to June 30th of the following year. 

Simply refer someone to join the club and ask them to mention your name when they complete their Membership 

Application. The two members with the most referrals each win a free, one-year membership. It’s that simple!   

 This year, Debbie Lugo (with 13 referrals) and 

Mashay Wood (with 2 referrals) were the winners of a 

free, one-year membership.  

 Honorable mentions go to the following for each 

referring one new member: Amada Wright, Diana 

Hurt, Donna Luger, Harold Knust, Jean Rowe, Jim & 

Marcia Oswald, Lauren Cannette, Michelle Niemczyk, 

Noreen Neary, Sally Siebert, Sherrice Romero, and 

Wendy Clifford.   

 Will you be a winner next year? To help you, the 

club has small, business card-sized referral cards you 

can hand out or include in your shaker sales boxes. 

Just ask Alicia Lloyd, your Membership  

Coordinator, to send you some.  

 Her email is snp.membership@gmail.com. 

 Thanks, 

 Pat Yedlin    

 Every member has their shaker story.  Get to know 

some of our members by reading their stories at the  

website www.saltandpepperclub.com.  Or copy their link 

and paste it in your browser to go directly to their story. 

All stories are important and help to create the historical 

fabric of the Club.  Altogether the accounts form our Salt & 

Pepper Shaker Legacy gallery. 

 Looking for members to be featured in the “Member Spotlight” article series. The  

articles appear on our website and in our newsletter.  It doesn’t matter if you’re a first or 

long time collector.  You will need to answer some questions related to your shaker  

collection and share photos to support your shaker story. Photo  

examples may include how you display your shakers, your favorite set, 

your first set, your ugliest set, etc. Cell phone photos are fine. Since it’s 

your story, you will be provided a draft to correct/change/upgrade  

before you approve it for publication.  

 If you would like to share your shaker story, or you would like to 

nominate someone else, please contact me.   

Pat Yedlin   pyedlin@gmail.com 

   Go to website to see previous articles! 

 

 Spotlight       

Wanted:  Club Member Shaker Stories  Previous Spotlight  
Articles 

 

Majorie Keiser 

Dianna Thorn 

Trish Claar & John Sirbaugh 

Noreen Neary 

Joyce Schurk 

Doris Atwater 

Norma Montaigne 

Hubert & Clara McHugh 

Sylvia Tomkins 

Ruth & Ken Wittlief 

Larry Carey 

Susanna & Harald Knust 

Jane & Horst Paetzold 

Sally Sebert 

Carol Detweiler 

Louise Davis 

Effie Willson 

Kim & Gary Maddox 

Alan Kafitz 

Bob & Kate Gentile 

Tricia Nault 

Angelle Arata 

Veronique Verbist 

Karen Clift 

Tina Toti-Coleman 

New Member Referral Contest—submitted by Pat Yedlin 

mailto:snp.membership@gmail.com
https://www.saltandpepperclub.com/tina-toti-coleman/


 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 
 This was the 40th Annual Convention for the Novelty Salt and Pepper Club, hosted by the Minnesota Chapter - 

with the theme of Minnesota Shaker Spooktacular, from July 17 to the 19th, 2025. We stayed at the Hilton Minneapolis 

– St. Paul Airport Hotel. 

 Have you ever stayed at a hotel that does not have an ice machine on every other floor? Well, the Hilton in  

Minneapolis did not. You had to get a bag of ice at the front desk if there 

was any left. If not, you went out and got one at the Walmart just down the 

street. It was inconvenient every day. The hotel rooms were big enough and 

good to set up and sell from. 

 The hotel had all the space for raffles and meetings and dinners in. The 

raffle room was hopping this year; the club sold 5000 tickets. The prizes 

were great, and everyone bought lots of tickets, stuffing all the boxes. I  

managed to win the two prizes I wanted - an Allyson Nagel set of Jack-o-

lanterns and a tray of Halloween shakers I didn’t have. 

                                                         This set is the Allyson Nagel  
                    set Jane won in the raffle. 

 

 Gary Seymour made a special one-of-a-kind shaker to commemorate 

the Convention. It was placed in the raffle, and I am sure it had the most 

raffle tickets in it. The picture of the shaker is below. Karen Weaver won 

this raffle prize, and she said that she had placed a huge number of tickets 

in the box, in hope of winning it. Thanks, Gary, for your help, and  

congrats to Karen for winning it. 

 

 

  

  

 There was a little contest on guessing how many eyeballs were in a container. I guessed 50 but there were over 

100 – I did not win.  

 The winner of the number one Convention shaker set was Dennis Heitz, Dennis drew his own name, lucky guy. 

He decided to not put it into the final auction on Saturday night.  

 The goody bags were full of neat little surprises. One was a little spider made up of beads by Julie Schmude. If you 

found a black spider, you won a prize - I never heard who won that. I know a lot who didn’t win. 

  

 

 

 

 On the Wednesday, Jim had arranged for a bus trip 

through St. Paul’s and Minneapolis. We had a great tour 

guide that was extremely knowledgeable and friendly. It 

was great way to be introduced to the two cities. The 

highlight of the trip was the falls we stopped at near the 

end of the tour. It was amazing how many huge mansions 

there are in these two cities. 

 



 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 
  

 Jim and Marcia along with their committees created many decorations for the Convention for the Spooktacular 

event. Following are just a few of the decorations they had created for this event. 

 

The balloon decorations were created by Julie Schmude’s daughter.  

These giants were a photo set for the guests. 

  

 Then there were necklaces sent by Sandy Srp. A nice  
surprise. 

 The dinner on Friday was a disappointment, the buns were 
so hard, you could knock a person off their chair with them. But 
Saturday night’s dinner was much improved; Jim had a talk with 
the manager. No complaints. There was lots to eat. The bar 

served the worst Ginger Ale in the world for five dollars. I was  
                glad I brought my own Canada Dry. 
  



Friday Night Auction Results: 
1. Michigan A Lot – Box lot - $7.50 
2. 6 B – Ohio Convention Set - $32.50 

3. 6 A – Second National set – hand and ball - $75 
4. 91 A – Bandstand Convention Set and last year’s cen-

terpiece - $50 
5. 91 D – Bonnie Lee Bride and Groom (each 2 piece) - 

$50 
6. 92 A – Old Mickey and Minnie, lot - $60 
7. 91 D – Anthro Vegetables - $400 – see next picture 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

8. 91 B – Box lot - $10 
9. 92 H – Allyson Snowflakes - $ 70 

10. 91 H – Sandy Srp Dogs - $100 
11. 91 G – Linda Sexton Blue Birds - $75 

12. 45 A – Disney 3 piece – Thumper and Flower – Limited - 
$90 

13. 18 A – Pirate and Treasure Chest - $30 
14. 17 A – Godringer, Silver Snow People - $20 

15. 92 B – Cars – 4 sets with girls - $75 
16. 25 A – Playboy Bunnies - $35 

17. 44 A – Dolly Lam, Let’s Go Shopping - $25 
18. 7A - Box lot - $15 

19. 92 I – Allyson Nagel – Claude Money - $125 
20.  41 B – 1 Piece Girl on Boat - $180 

21.  91 F – Natalie Langley – Tall Funky Bears - $30 
22.  1A – Allyson Nagel – Punxsutawney Phil Set - $95 

23.  1B - Allyson Nagel – 19th Convention California Set - $140 
24..  7 B – Box Lot - $10 

25.  25 B – Cracker Barrel Rolling Witches - $20 
26.  7C – Box Lot – Animals - $25 

27.  52 A – Pink Panther Chair and TV - passed 
28.  52 B – Hello Kitty Happy Anniversary - $40 

29.  91 E – McGovney Bathing Beauties - $130 
30.  9A – Disney Flower and Girl Friend - $35 

31.  43 A – Box Lot - $32.50 
32.  25 C – Gary Seymour – Jim Hendrix - $65 

33.  91 N – Allyson Nagel – Give my regards to Broadway - $220 

34.  43 B – Tweety and Sylvester- $22.50 
35.  18 C – Dutch Girl Condiment - $55 

36.  99 A – Mooning Gnome - $25 
37.  26 A – Hanging Deer - $25 

38.  26 C – Red Pepper - Nodding Pirate - $180 
39.  97 A – Gold Trimmed Tomato Soup Set - $130 

40. 10 A – Outhouse Condiment - $20 
41.  52 C – 3 pc Surfer and Surfboard - $ 20 

42.  92 C – Allyson Nagel – Spring Fling 2004  
 Big Apple Chapter Set - $140 

43. 26 D – Black Cat Nodder - $60 
44. 45 B – rain - $150 

45. 38 A – Rubeck Cube Set - $90 
46. 80 A – Shirley Coral Lady Bird Signed - $200 

47. 71 A – Red Pepper – Doll and Sailor Mini - $180 
48. 91 C – Box Lot - $22.50 

49. 92 E – Allyson Nagel Nigher Eggucation - $290 
50. 9 B – Pinocchio and Figaro Cleo - $80 

51. 91 I – Dancing Teapots - $120 
52. 26 F – Big Boy Set- $55 

53. 71 H – Cinderella Coach and Castle - $20 
54. 43 C – Par craft Colorado Set - $20 

55. Y A – Apple Set - $20 
56. 3 A – Box Lot - $30 

57. 38 B – Luster Condiment Jester with ducks - $80 
58. Big Apple -Snow Globe – passed 

59. 26 E – Elvis – Gary Seymour - $70 
60. 71 C – Holt Howard Stacking Donuts - $25 

61. 1 C – Pottery by Laurie - $90 
62. 92 G – Allyson Nagel – Amos and Andy - $95 

63. 17 B – Woman on Scale - $17.50 
64. 18 B – Arcadia Sailboat and Lighthouse - $80 

65. 71 G – Pebbles and Bambam - $35 
66. 71 C – Sandy Srp – Fauns - $110 

67. E – Tall Snow People - $25 
68. 91 M – Owl and Flower Condiment - $125 

69. 71 B – Pumpkin Frankenstein - $27.50 
70. Club C – San Francisco 2008 Convention Set - $32.50 

71. 71 I - Maxine and Dog - $25 
72. Club Set #2 Silver for 2025—$230 

 
Saturday Afternoon Auction Results:  

1. Big Apple C – Animals - $25  
2. Allyson Nagel - $200 

3. Lot 33 A – Mr. and Mrs. Claus - $40  
4. 71 D – Dolly Lama - $25  

5. Ohio A – Knome and Football - $50  
6. F – Hello Kitty Valentine - $20  

7. Club B – Allyson Nagel – Buffalo Set - $27.50  
8. 94 B – Tinker Bell Flower and Toadstool - $25  

9. Nude in Bowl - $30  
10. 8A – Goebel Box Lot and Book - $40  

11. 91 K – Allyson Nagel Scrambled Eggs - $100  
12. 91 J – Sandy Srp – Goldie Locks and Bears - $260  

13. 11 B – Sea Creatures - $150  
14. 40 A – Smiling Anthro Set - $40  

15. 32 – Bag - $45  
16. 8B – Fancy Bunnies - $20  

17. 94 A – 2 sets - $20  
18. 30 B – Well Dressed Monks - $42.50  

19. 11 A – Carol and Kathy - Ants - $195  
20. 81 B – Lot of F&F - $30  

21. 33 C – Lot of 13 sets- $22.50  

22. 43 D – Bear and Shakers - $20  
23. 8C – Black Cooks -$20  

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 
 The auctions all had huge prices on the bids. I was outbid on all the sets I wanted from the first bid. I didn’t think 

a lot of them were worth the prices they went for. Below are the results of the auctions.  



 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 
Saturday Afternoon Auction Results Cont. 

24. 17 C – Clown with Accordion - $30 
25. 81 A – Christmas Box Lot - $25 
26. 11 C – C and K Cave People - $160 
27. 81 D – 3-piece Stitch set - $180 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
28.  30 C – Butts - $42.50 
29.  62 C – Feet - $35 

30.  81 G – Eggplants with kids - $30 
31.  Big Apple – Musical Pixies - $30 

32.  Missed 
33.  Missed 

34.  81 H – Woman with baby - $45 
35.  62 B - TF Original – Grand Cooley Dam - $75 

36.  4 T -Scooby and Snack - $30 
37.  91 L – Sandy Srp Dolphins - $90 

38.  8D – Clay Art – Mand and Woman in Bathtub - $22.50 
39.  81 J – Boy with watermelon - $40 

40.  35G – Trump Set - $45 
41.  35 E – Turnabout - $20 

42.  Lot Jr D - $17.50 
43.  62 A – Anthro Food - $15 

44.  Jr. I – Lot - $27.50 
45.  51 B – Reindeer Lot - $12.50 

46.  2 B – Old Mickey and Minnie - $50 
47.  47 F – Santa and Reindeer in Bed - $35 

48.  81 E – Nightmare Before Christmas - $100 
49.  51 A – Porky and Petunia in Car - $27.50 

50.  Jr E – Lot - $17.50 
51.  51 C – Frozen Olof Cookie Jar and salt and peppers - $40 

52.  30 E – Lot mixed - $55 
53.  Jr J – Box Lot - $22.50 

54.  49 B – Snow White and Prince - $27.50 
55.  81 F – Boys on Cabbage - $27.50 

56.  81 C – Nightmare Before Xmas - $45 
57.  81 C – Black with watermelon - $30 

58.  Jr lot- $25 
59.  Grand Canyon B – Box Lot - $50 

60.  Jr F – Box Lot - $22.50   
61.  Jr B – Box Lot - $35 

62.  47 H – Marvin the Martin and Spaceship - $27.50 
63.  49 C – Niagara Falls 3 piece - $17.50 

64.  5 D – Jeann Grief – Bugs and Hunter - $110 
65.  47 G – Hippos - $25 

66.  Grand Canyon A – 5 sets - $50 
67.  Jr H – Box Lot - $25 

68.  Shaker Ann. B – Box Lot - $15 
69.  Jr. C – Halloween Lot - $30 

70. 47 D – Louisiana with Tug Boat- $85 
71. 49 A – Cinderella and Prince - $27.50 

72. 47 B – Eisenhower Lock - $17.50 
73. 35 C – Tortoise and hare on wheels - $30 

74. 47 E – Anderson Pea Soup Ad - $60 
75. 2 C – Rothaus ad condiment - $30 

76.  44 B – Peggy Cove Lighthouse - $50 

77.  62 D – Zoom Pumpkin with witches - $80 
78.  35 A – Box Lot – 15 sets - $370 

79.  62 E – Billy Beer Cat Heads - $110 
80.  Hamm’s Bear set - $40 

81.  2 A – Jean Grief 2 pair Disney - $170 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
82. 25 C – Allyson Nagel Spooky Toes - $170 

83. 94 E – Baby Yoda - $21 
84. 84 – Sandy Srp Kitty - $80 

 

Saturday Evening Auction Results: 

1. 41 A – One piece with Swan - $290 

2. 92 F – Allyson Nagel – Fruit Bowl - $360 
3. 92 F – Linda Sexton – Miss Piggy and Kermit - $80 

4. 1 D – 4 eyed dog condiment - $550 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
5.    26 G – Gary Seymour Astronaut – $125 

6.   26 B – 2023 European Shaker - $35 
7.   Big Apple A – Allyson Nagel Dancing Girls - $270 

8.   Club A – Gary Seymour jack in the Box Prototype - $300 
9.   33 A – Sandy Srp Snowman and Bear - $200. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Alan also  
wanted to get 

into the  
costume mood, 
so he dressed 
up for the final 

auction. 
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 The sellers had a good range of prices in their rooms. There were shakers sold from three large collections at 
Convention. The McHughes Goebel collection was on sale in Karen Weaver’s room. I bought the butcher  

condiment and the chef condiment plus some people sets from Karen. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 Marilyn DiPrima had great sets. I bought a condiment of little Bo Peep or is it Mary had a little lamb? I also 

got the cutes girl sitting with ringlets and a daisy hat Made in Germany, and a pair of Gnomes made in Germany. 

 

The two sets on the 
ends are from Marilyn.  

 
The fisherman in the 
middle was this year’s 
set from European 
Chapter  

 
 

 
 Betty Hunter was selling Ruthie’s collection. I asked why some of a series were different prices, Betty said her son 

priced some and she did others. Oh well I needed the higher one. My luck. But I got good prices on all of the people 
sets I bought in Betty’s room. 

 
The two sets on the right were from Betty’s room. 

 
Horst picked up this set in Betty’s room.  

I did not see it. For years we had a  
single of the right one. Now we have both  

shakers.  
 
 
 

  
 
 

 Dennis Heintz was selling Deloris’s collection. I didn’t get to 

Dennis’s room till late into the Convention so there was not a lot 
I needed here.  
 Dennis told me Deloris had told her children to ask if Dennis 
wanted to buy her collection. I thought there would have been a 

lot of Blue Sky in the collection (perhaps it was all sold earlier). 
 I got into a few other rooms, but I was worn out. There were 
too many floors to get around to. Also, when I was going around, a lot of the people were not in their rooms. I 
seemed to have spent a lot for the rooms I did get to. I bought a lot of expensive sets and good quality ones. They 

add a lot to my collection. I am glad I got to convention this year, it was touch and go this year with my health and the 
migraines Horst suffered just a week before Convention. 
  



 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 

Following are some of the shakers Jane got at Convention. 

   

 

 

 

 

 The last set of shakers that Jane got are pictured below. We met the 

person who designed this set. He was retired and wanted to do something. 
He first crafted a prototype of the set. Then he arranged to have a run of 
these shakers made in China (round 1400). He decided to try to sell the 
shaker at our Convention – he joined the Club and registered for the  

Convention. It shows California with the San Adreas fault, and what would 
happen if it broke off from California. He is trying to sell the shakers to the 
California Tourist Bureau. 
 

 
 
 

 Who won the lifetime achievement award this year? 

No need to guess. It was Horst and Jane in 2025. It was a 

huge honour for both of us. I was surprised. Horst, I 

could see for all the work he does every day on something 

for the club. Endless phone calls and e-mails. Louise  

Davis honored us by presenting the award - she said shut 

up Jane and just say Thank you all. A good wife stands  

behind a great guy. Horst deserved it. 

 

There were about 8 tables similar to the one below with singles for one dollar each. 
 

 The single mingle was a success again this year. It made 
about 500 dollars this year. After the singles were sold on  
Friday evening, it was announced you could take ones for 
free the next day. By the end of Saturday, all the singles 

were nearly gone. 
 Horst looked through all the singles and found a 
few he wanted. However, he did find a set of small 

shakers like bullets from the New York World’s Fair, 
1936 which I added to my collection. 



 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 
 The costume contest is my favorite event to attend. Sally Sebert had been chairing this event for years. Karen 
Framnes is training to take over, and during this Convention, she chaired the event under the watchful eyes of Sally. 

Thanks to Sally for all her help, and thanks to Karen for taking on this task. 
 This year there were great costumes. The club members are very talented, with so many new ideas and members 
joining the fun. Pictures and the results of the voting are shown below. 

 

Convention Contests 
 Following are the results of the contests for the Convention. These were all a lot of fun, and there was a lot of 
effort and work put into each of the contests by the participants – good work for all of you! 

 

Best Decorated Room 
 

First Prize – Room 514 Angelle Arata   Second Prize – Room 524 Debbie Lugo Third Prize – Room 408 - Karen Surprenant 
 

Costume Contest 

Adult One Person   

First prize went to Judy Parks for Young  Dracula    Second prize went to Harold Knust  
               for Biddy and Martini. 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Third prize went to  

Julie Stroba for  

Young Witch  

and Pumpkin  

  



Adult Double Person 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Junior Member 1 Person       Junior Member Multi 2 Person 

 
First prize went to Hannah Hammar                                    First prize went to Dalton Wible and Emilio Lugo  
  for Shark with leg.             for Candy Corn 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

         Mixed Costume Contest 
 

         
  First prize went to Emily and Katie Stroba  
    for Mexican Working Girls 
 
 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 

First prize went to Debbie and Adrian Lugo              Second prize went to Cheryl Lenhart and Phil Mays for 
  for Man and Topless Woman.                          Book of Art Shakers.  They are standing inside the shakers. 



Display Contest 
Little Box (Formerly Shoe Box) 

 

First prize went to Judy Parks for a Winter Experience             
                  Second prize went to Liane Sousa for  

      “After Midnight.” 

 
Third prize went to Cheryl Lenhart for         Small Display Contest 
“Who took Moo Moo beach towel?” 

 

First prize went to Susanna Knust for Betty’s Diner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   Second prize went to Marcia Oswald      Third Prize went to Sandy Sies for Turtle Races. 
 for Bucket List Destination 
 

 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 



Medium Display Contest             Large Display Contest 
First prize went to Marilyn Indahl  for Ghostly Manor 

   
   

   
   
   
   
   
   
   

 
 

 

 

 

    First prize went to Julie Schmude for Circus  

     Large Display Contest 

 

 Second prize went to Penny Reuben  

  for Battle of the Bands. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 Adult Theme Contest 
                   
     First prize went to Cheryl Lenhart              Second prize went to Dan Parks      Third prize went to Rene  
          for Skeltons in Black Capes                              for Skull and Eyeballs.         Springael for Ghost   

   flying thru window. 

 

 

 

 

 

   
   

         Junior Theme Contest 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 

First prize went to  
Dalton Wible for Day  
of the Dead Couple. 

Second place went to Hannah 
Hammar for Vampire Ghosts  

in Coffin 

Third place went to Emilio 
Lugo for Day of the  

Dead Cats.  



 

2025 Convention in Minneapolis through Jane’s Eyes 

 There was a new event for Convention following the Saturday evening dinner – it was a costume ball.  

 Members were encouraged to dress up in costumes for the dinner, and after dinner there was a parade of the  

contestants. Three judges decided the best three costumes, and they were awarded a surprise shaker. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The passing of the shaker was done near the end of Convention, Jim passed  

the shakers to Horst while people were paying for the auction wins.. Here are the  

shakers that symbolized our hobby and Convention. 

 

 

 

 

 



Holiday Shakers in Song 
Carol Detweiler 

 Carol showcased lots of shakers while playing lots of Holiday songs. Shakers were 

shown during songs like “My Funny Valentine”, “Here Comes Peter Cottontail”, “God 

Bless America”, “The First Noel” and “I want a Hippopotamus for Christmas”. 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

2025 Convention Presentations 

 
Shaker Spooktacular 

Debbie Barger 

 
 Debbie’s presentation was the many Halloween shakers that are available for out 
collections.  She featured many styles from “Scariest, Cutest, 



  
 The Junior Member party was a blast!  After designing their own convention themed  

T-shirts and a competitive round of shaker bingo, the juniors took off in a spirited scavenger 
hunt.  Tasked with finding and photographing certain shakers, the quest led them throughout 

the hotel and into many of the attendee rooms where they also Trick-or-Treated for can-
dy.  Finishing with pizza and cupcakes, the Junior Member party was one for the books! 

  Special thanks to Marilyn Indahl, Mary Faith Ferretto, Veronique Verbist, Michelle Wentzel, 
and Rachel Maddox for helping make the Junior Members’ party a memorable one!  

 

   
 
 

 
 

 

Junior Members Party Harty submitted by  
Christy & Véronique  

Color your T-shirt 
Donation by  
Marily Indahl 

Hosted by Christy Hammar 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

   Horst Paetzold             Jane Paetzold 
 Topic:  Advertising Shakers        Topic: Series Shakers 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
        Maric Oswald                Karen Weaver 

  Topic: Lucite Shakers        Topic: Anthropomorphic Shakers 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  Joel & Par Abel               Debbie Lugo  
Topic: Rosemead Shakers & Pottery       Topic: Whatnot Website 

 Marilyn Indahl 
 Topic:  

  Photography & 
Lighting 

 
Bonnie Clark 

Topic: 

Holt Howard 
Shakers 

2025 Convention Breakout Sessions 



     

Stacy Schmude Our Talented Baloon Artist 



 

More Pictures of 2025 Convention 
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More Pictures of 2025 Convention 

Fourth price went to  

Angelle Arata for  

Monkey Lounging on Banana 
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Dennis Heitz 



More Pictures of 2025 Convention 
 



 Thanks to all of the members that helped with this event. 

 

 It was a great success, with a lot of room to get around 

the tablets. We had 8 six foot tables full of singles and made 

$507 for the club. 

 

Thank you Trish Claar for the idea at the 2024 convention. 

Single Mingle Hosted by Shakers Anonymous Chapter 



More Pictures of 2025 Convention 
 



Chapter Meetings and News 
 

 

 

Minutes of the Garden State Chapter Spring Fling 
 
The Garden State Chapter’s annual Spring Fling was held on Saturday, June 7, 2025 as a zoom meeting. It felt like 

old friends getting together, talking and sharing info on shakers and other things. We had members from across the 
pond in the United Kingdom and Belgium and also members from as far as Michigan and Illinois.  

Rosalie Friedberg headed the zoom meeting. 
We voted to waive a reading of the Minutes from our Halloween Bash zoom meeting held on 

October 19, 2024. 
Gary Seymour said he would love to have a meeting in Manhattan in the Fall and Veronique 

Verbist also expressed her interest in coming for a fall meeting.  Rosalie and Linda Rice said they 
would organize a Manhattan meeting if the interest continues.  After the meeting, Gary said that 

he would not be able to come in the Fall but would like a  
meeting in April or May, and Veronique said she would like to come when they come. If Gary 

and Veronique want to schedule a meeting next spring, we will be happy to plan a meeting in 
Manhattan. 

We unveiled the new Chapter set made by Gary Seymour called Let’s Dance. It received a great reception and 
everyone was happy to see it. We have a few of the Let’s Dance sets for sale. If anyone is interested in purchasing the 
set, please contact Rosalie at redoscar131313@aol.com if you would like to buy a set. It is a lim-
ited edition of 30 sets which  includes a gold no.1 set.  Photos are attached.  

Linda provided the Treasurer’s Report.  
Rosalie asked that the Chapter donate $100 to the raffle for the coming Club convention to 

be held in Minneapolis, MN Ohio in July and the motion passed unanimously. Jean Rowe  
suggested we contribute to the Goody Bag and a motion to purchase snacks for the Conven-

tion Goody Bag passed unanimously. One hundred seventy-four snack bags were sent to Julie 
Schmude to be included in the Goody Bags. Julie made the cutest labels for the snack bags. Thank 
you, Julie! 

The Chapter decided not to enter a tray lot into the convention this year.  

We discussed various other matters of interest. 
We then went on to our activity of a show and tell of shakers we have bought. We saw the 

new Warp Star set with Kirby and the shooting star. It is an adorable set and can be purchased 
online at Target.  

We discussed and looked at minis and lots of one piece shakers.  
No one brought sets for the auction so there was no auction.  
We all had a great time and it was a fun zoom meeting.  

 

 Submitted by Rosalie Friedberg 

More Pictures of 2025 Convention 
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Chapter Meetings and News 

HEARTLAND CHAPTER MEETING MINUTES 
The May 31, 2025, meeting was hosted by Betty Hunter in Warrensburg, MO. 

Friday night supper was at Colton’s Steak House and Grill. They were very accommodating, and we got to meet one 

of Betty’s grandsons. He was working that night. Afterwards we were invited back to Steve Hunter’s to the shaker 
shop, meeting the other grandchildren and enjoying visiting. Betty opened her home to let us view her lovely  
collection. It was a nice evening! 

On Saturday, twenty-one of us met for the meeting. The theme was Man’s Best Friend. There were several great 

entries. The winner was Linda Day and a close second by Karen Weaver. Karen got an “Atta Boy.” 
The first game was Bingo with a theme of dogs. The first round was won by Steve Meyer who smartly let Maureen 
choose the prize. The second round was won by Eleasa Serotte. Then we were quizzed on hot dog trivia.  

Lunch was old fashioned box lunches from Hy-Vee. 
And then we got down to business. President Maureen called the meeting to order.  

Kimberley handed out the March meeting minutes. Mike Simmons motioned to accept the minutes, and Marica  
Oswald seconded. 

Debbie Barger passed out the Treasurer’s report. Mike Simmons motioned to accept, and Dennis Heintz  
seconded. 

Julie Schmude is requesting news and ideas for the newsletter. 
The next meeting will be held August 16 in Oshkosh, WI hosted by Julie Schmude and Barb Langkau. The theme 

is Tailgating. There will be two themed contests! Be sure to RSVP to Julie by August 3. 
We talked about the Convention in July. It sounds like the Minnesota Chapter has gone to a lot of work and we 

are all in for a fun time! Did you get your reservations in?  
Dennis Heintz motioned to adjourn. Jim Oswald seconded. 

Some ventured out to the local antique shops. Warrensburg has a quaint old downtown. And of course, a visit to 
the Old Drum statue on the Courthouse lawn. 

Supper was held at Players. 
The 2025 meetings will be:  

 August 16 in Oshkosh, WI, Julie Schmude & Barb   Oct 11th in Olathe, KS, Joe Gaydos & Jim Dunk 
There are a lot of people asking about the availability of owning a piece of some collections that are on the    

Market.  
Betty and Steve Hunter are sharing Ruthie Denney’s collection on the Bimonthly Auction, eBay at huntersresale, on 

Whatnot and will have them available at Convention.  
Mr. Joe Gaydos is selling his collection at eBay under joeboys. He can also be reached by email for requests at 

gaydosprn@gmail.com  Please use email versus phone calls.  
Dennis and Kimberley Heintz are sharing Delores Burgess’s collection on the Bimonthly Auction, eBay at dkhfarms 

and will have them available at Convention. 
A lot of our Chapter friends are selling on various platforms. We love to support them all! I 

am in no way  
excluding them. I am only offering the above information because of so many requests about 

the current three collections that have come on the Market. Some people are hoping to own a 
set for sentimental reasons because of the previous owner.  
 Friday Night Supper—May 2025 Meeting  Betty Hunter and her collection. 
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Chapter Meetings and News 
Heartland Chapter Meeting Minutes—3/22/2025  

 The March 2025 meeting was hosted by Debbie Barger, Kim Berley & Dennis Heintz at St. Patrick’s church in    
Nevada, IA.  

 Friday night supper was at the historic Niland’s Café. This is located at the junction of the Lincoln & Jefferson 
Highways. There is a restored 4-room motel, a gas station that is now a museum, and the diner. Afterwards we were 
invited to the Heintz farm to enjoy visiting.  
 On Saturday, 26 of us met for the meeting. The theme was Pirates. There were several great entries for the 

theme con test. The winner was Virginia with an entry made by Red Peppa Studio.  
 The first game was True of False facts about salt and pepper. The second game was “Who Said That.” People had 
prefilled out answers to questions and the rest of us tried to figure out who said it. We learned that several people 

have had broken bones!  
 Lunch was maid rites.  
 And then we got down to business. President Maureen called the meeting to order and asked for a moment of 
remembrance for those who have gone before and those facing challenges now. Please know that you are in our 

hearts.  
 Kimberley handed out the October meeting minutes. Mike Simmons motioned to accept the minutes and Marcia 
Oswald seconded. The motion carried.  
 Debbie Barger passed out the Treasurer’s report, John Ragan motioned to accept and Jim Oswald seconded. The 

motion carried.  
 Julie Schmude is requesting news and ideas for the newsletter.  
 The next meeting will be held May 31 in Warrenburg, MO.  
 Virginia talked to us about a gal who can make replacement spoons. Our Sympathy to Sheryl Johnson and Bonnie 

Dobbs Although belated, please accept the condolences of the Heartland Chapter to Sheryl Johnson whose father   
recently passed away, and to Bonnie Dobbs, who lost her husband. Our thoughts are with you and your families as 
you move forward after your loss. Friday Night Supper—May 2025 Meeting  
 Horst talked to us about the future of conventions. How the Board has been trying to come up with ideas on 

making it easier by having various theme committees to break down the responsibilities. They are seeking volunteers 
for 2028 and 2029.  
 The 2025 chapter meetings will be:  
  May 31 in Warrensburg, MO  

  August 16 in Oshkosh, WI (Julie Schmude)  
  October in Olathe, KS (Joe Gaydos and Jim Dunk)  
  Debbie Barger motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Mike Simmons. The motion carried.  
 Some of us went on to Antiques Iowa in Story City to shop. Then we met back at the Heintz farm for Debbie’s 

infamous dips and Dennis’ grilled brat burgers. It was great to see everyone after the winter break.  
 Respectfully submitted, Kimberley Heintz, Secretary   
 
   

Theme Contest Winners from March 
2025 First place, Virginia Volkman and 

second place, Julie Schmude. The 
theme was “Pirates.” 



 
Embassy Suites by Hilton 
850 Tower Dr. 
Troy, Michigan 48098 
 
Located about 20 miles north of downtown Detroit 
 

• All Rooms are two room suites 

• Separate bedroom & living room 

• Comfortable sleeper sofa & dining/workspace 

• Microwave, coffeemaker and refrigerator 

• Two 55” flat-panel TV’s 

• Doors open to atrium 

• Free made to order breakfast 

• Complimentary evening reception with free drink and snacks 

• $149 per night for King Suite 

• Based on two adults in the 

suite 

• $189 per night for Double Suite 

• Based four adults in the suite 

 

 

Shakers Without Borders Convention 2026 

INDOOR POOL 



 

Shakers Without Borders Convention 2026 

ATRIUM 

KING ROOM SUITE 

DOUBLE ROOM SUITE 

LIVING ROOM 



 
 
 

 

 For shipping and insurance 
contact Karen Weaver by phone 
at 330-332-8128 or email at 
klw4snps@gmail.com   
Multiple sets will probably be sent 
by UPS. Be sure to include your 
home address to enable UPS 
delivery.  
 
 Send orders to: Karen 
Weaver, PO Box 365, Canfield, 
OH  44406. Please make checks 
payable to the Novelty Salt &  
Pepper Shaker Club. Please allow 
3 to 4 weeks for delivery. Pay-
ment should be in US Dollars. If 
your order has been  
damaged in shipment, please 
contact Karen for instructions. 

When placing an ad in the newsletter, please use this  
checklist to save time and avoid confusion.  

• Separate your Have Sets, Have Singles, Want Sets, Want  
 Singles, Collections and Lists and clearly identified under what 

heading your items should be placed?  

• Typed or printed your ad legibly?  
Included NAME and ADDRESS on your ad for the editor’s 
reference? 

• Counted the number of items to verify that you have not  

• exceeded the 20 item limit?  
They may be divided any  way between the four categories but 
only 20 items will be allowed per member, 10 items per associate 
member.  An item is equal to one set, one single, or one collecting  
interest. The editor will NOT notify members when they  have  
exceeded the limit, but will select the first 20 items  as they  
appear on the received ad.  All ads are subject to  editing. For  
example, remarks such as “cute set” or  “rare” will not be  
included. Pictures of singles or sets you want to sell or buy cannot 
be included in the free ads.  If you want to run a picture, you must 
use the Paid Ad Schedule. 

Paid Ads 
 HAVE YOU... Checked the Paid Ad Schedule to verify the cost of 
the ad to be placed? Included a check for that amount made  
payable to the Club? 

Non-Member Ads 
 $1.00 per line including name and address info. One line is equal 
to 35 characters including spaces. 

Rules, Rates and Restrictions 
 The club is not responsible for transactions between individuals. 
All Have/Want ads will be followed by the member’s name, city and 
state. For non-members, the entire address will be given. Please 
refer to your membership roster for full address and phone  
information. 

Haves and Wants 
Free to members, limited to 20 items per member, 10 items per 
associate member. Members wishing to place lengthy ads must 
use the Paid Ad schedule. 

Official Club Merchandise 

ADVERTISING CHECKLIST 

Lists 
Free to members who have lists of shakers or singles for 
sale or trade. Four-line limit not including name and ad-
dress. The same ad should not appear more than twice. 

  
Make all checks payable to: 

The Novelty Salt & Pepper Shakers Club. Send check to  
Treasurer, Barry Yedlin, 16468 W Juniper Ct., Surprise 
AZ  85357, byedlin1@gmail.com. Send the ad by email,  
kparisot@frontiernet.net or mail to Newsletter Editor, Ken  
Parisot, PO Box 679, Palo Cedro CA  96073.  
Paid display ads (collector cards) will be identified as such 
and have the following rates:  
  

Members Only Rates  
Business Card - $4/issue or $15 annually (four issues)  
1/4 page - $15/issue 
1/2 page - $25/issue  
Full Page - $50/issue  

Non-Member Rates 
Business Card - $8/issue or $30 annually (four issues)  
1/4 page - $30/issue  
1/2 page - $40/issue  
Full Page - $100/issue 
  

Ad sizes 
Business card size must not exceed standard  
size 2” x 3.5”  
1/4 page is 4.75"h x 3.5"w or 2.25"h x  7.5"w  
1/2 page is 10"h x 3.5"w or 4.75"h x 7.5 w 
Full page is 10”h x 8”w 
  

Newsletter Deadline 
Newsletter deadlines are February 1st, May 1st, August 1st and  
November 1st unless otherwise posted. For convention shak-
ers and all other club merchandise, make checks payable to 
Novelty Salt & Pepper Shakers Club. Please make payments in 
US  Dollars. 
 
 
 

2012 Buffalo NY 
$35 ea.  

Plus shipping 

2022 Newark NJ 
$50 ea. 

Plus shipping 

2021 Dallas TX 
$50 ea.  

Plus shipping 



Book References 
B     Bosker  
CT  Carey/Tompkins 1-6  
D     Davern, Books 1 & 2  
G     Guarnaccia, Books 1-4  
G b/w Guarnaccia, 
Blk&Wht  
H     Harris  
Mc  McHugh, Books 1-2  
Book References 
B     Bosker  
CT  Carey/Tompkins 1-6 
D     Davern, Books 1 & 2  
G     Guarnaccia, Books 1-4  
G b/w Guarnaccia, 
Blk&Wht  
H     Harris  
Mc  McHugh, Books 1-2      
S     Schneider, s&p book  
S-CAS  Schneider, CAS  
T     Thornburg, Books 1-2 
TT  Thornburg/Tompkins, 
Books 1-3  
SGW  Shakers Gone Wild, 
Tompkins/Weaver 
Abbreviations 
CHIP  Chipped MIB Mint 
in box NICK Nicked  
NOD  Nodder  
OJ  Occupied Japan PW 
Paint Wear REP Repaired  
Shaker Abbreviations 
 ARC  Arcadia Ceramics  
BL  Brayton Laguna  
CAS  Ceramic Arts Studio  
CLAY  Clay Art  
F&F  Fiedler & Fiedler 
Mold & die works. (F&F plas-
tics)  
FITZ  Fitz & Floyd  
FRAN  Frankoma  
GOE  Goebel  
JO  Joseph Originals  
NAPCO  National Potteries 
Co.  
NIS  National Inter. Kissers  
PC  Parkcraft  
PS  Poinsettia Studio  
ROSE  Rosemeade  
SB  Sorcha Boru  
SDD  Sarsaparilla Deco 
Design  
SHAW  Shawnee  
VAN  Vandor  
VS  Vallona Star  
VT  VanTellingen 

BIG APPLE SHAKERS  
CHAPTER  
New York City & Surrounding 
Areas  
Meets: Twice Yearly Spring & 
Fall Dues: $10/yr./family  
President: Noreen Neary  
V.P.: Nancy Sharapata  
Secretary: Nancy Pugliese 
Treasurer: Nancy Pugliese 
 
CAPITOL COLLECTORS 
CHAPTER  
D.C., Maryland & VA  
Meets: Spring, Summer, Fall 
Dues: $10/yr./family  
President: Trish Claar 
V.P.: Kam Masarsky  
Treasurer: Michael Lerner  
Secretary: Barbara Cummings 
Comm. Dir.: Mary Faith Ferretto   
 
SHAKIN’together—
EUROPEAN CHAPTER 
Meets: Springtime in Europe 
and at convention in July  
Dues: €10/yr. or $10 yr./person 
President:  Harald Knust 
Treasurer: Veronique Verbist 
Social Media:  Susanna Knust 
E-mail:  

shaker.collector@web.de 
Facebook:  European Salt and 
Pepper Shakers Lovers 
 
GARDEN STATE CHAPTER 
NJ & Bordering States  
Meets: Apr., Sept., or Oct.  
Dues: $10yr./family  
President: Rosalie Friedberg 
V.P.: Linda Rice  
Secretary: Rosalie Friedberg 
Treasurer: Linda Rice 
 
GOLDEN STATE CHAPTER 
CA, AZ, NM  
Meets: Feb., May, Aug., Nov. 
Dues: $10/yr./family  
President: Cheryl Lenhart  
V.P.: Phil Mays  
Secretary: Beverly Warwick 
Treasurer: Dorothy Diamond 
 
GRAND CANYON CHAPTER 
AZ  
Meets: 2 Times a Year  
Dues: $5.00/yr.  
President: Barry Yedlin  
V.P.: Donna McMahon  
Secretary/Treasurer:  
 Pat Yedlin 
 
Gulf South Shakers 
(Gulf coast region of KA, SE 
Texas, MS, AL, FL) 
President:  Melissa Tolbird 
Secretary:  Angelle Arata 

HEARTLAND CHAPTER  
IA, IL, NE, Surrounding States 
Meets: Mar., May, Aug., Oct. 
Dues: $10.00/yr./family  
President:  Maureen Meyer  
V.P.:  Dennis Heintz 
Secretary:  Kimberly Heintz 
Treasurer:  Debbie Barger 
Membership:  Diana Hurt 
Historian:  Maureen Meyer 
Sunshine Chair:   
 Delores Burgess 
 
MICHIGAN SHAKERS  
CHAPTER  
MI & Nearby States  
Facebook Page 
Meets: Mar., May, Sept., Nov. 
March & November meetings 
are virtual 
Dues: $9 per person, per year. 
President: Tricia Nault 
V.P.: Jean Rowe 
Secretary: Mary Ragan 
Treasurer: Jim Nault 
Sunshine Chair: Jean Rowe  
Historian: Joann MacMillen  
 
MINNESOTA CHAPTER  
Covering Minnesota  
Meets: Jan., Mar., June, Oct. 
Dues: $7.50/yr./family  
President: Jim Oswald  
V.P.: Joel Able 
Secretary: Marcia Oswald 
Treasurer: Doreen Schmitt 
 
NORTHWEST SHAKERS 
WILL TRAVEL  
WA & OR  
Meets: Feb., May, Aug., Nov. 
Dues: $5/yr./Family  
President: Louise Davis 
V.P.: 
Secretary: Melissa Franklin 
Treasurer: Linda Young 
 
OHIO CHAPTER  
OH & Bordering States  
Meets: 2-3 Times Yearly Dues: 
$5/yr./family  

President: Betsy Zalewski  
V.P.:  Karen Weaver 
Secretary: Pat Nolfi 
Social Secretary:  Pat Nofli 
Treasurer: Josh Weaver  
Membership/Newsletter: 
 Bonny Schwitzgable 
 
SHAKERS, EH? CHAPTER 
Ontario, Canada  
Meets: Spring & Fall  
Dues: $10yr/family  
President: Jane Paetzold  
V.P.: Horst Paetzold 
Treasurer: Carline Belanger 
Secretary/Membership:  
  Mary Gelinas 

SHAKERS ANONYMOUS 
CHAPTER  
N. California, N. Nevada Meets: 
Oct., May. Dues: $15/yr./family 
or $10/yr./single/ 
President: Liane Sousa  
V.P.: Karen Clift 
Secretary: Liz Bettencourt    
Treasurer: Ken Parisot 
 
 SHAKIN’ UP PENNSYLVANIA 
CHAPTER  
Central Atlantic Region  
Meets: Twice a Year  
Dues: $5/yr./family  
President:  
       Marlene Pawlikowski  
V.P.:  Vacant 
Secretary: Connie Reid  
Treasurer: Patti McHugh  
 
SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER 
NC, SC, WV, VA, TN, KY, GA  
Meets: Spring & Fall  
Dues: $5/yr.  
President: Holly Cox 
V.P.:  Tammy Smith 
Secretary: Karen Weaver 
Treasurer: Alan Kafitz 
 
YANKEE CHAPTER  
ME, NH, VT, MA, RI, CT  
Meets: Apr. & Oct.  
Dues: $10/yr.  
President: Bonnie Clark  
V.P.: David Norton  
Secretary/Membership: 
 Joyce Schurk  
Treasurer: Noreen Neary 

Chapters and Officers 



Shakers Without Borders 
2026 Convention 

Embassy Suites by Hilton 
850 Tower Dr. 

Troy, Michigan 48098 


